
5 September 2022 
Jan Shuard PSM 
Family Violence Reform Implementation Monitor 

Via: https://engage.vic.gov.au/ 

Dear Ms Shuard, 

RE: Family Violence Reform Implementation Monitor (FVRIM) legislative review of the Family 
Violence Information Sharing Scheme (FVISS) and risk assessment and management framework 

Djirra1 welcomes the opportunity to respond to this review. 

Djirra is an Aboriginal Community Controlled Organisation with over 20 years’ experience accompanying 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women, and their children, on their individual journeys. We find 
solutions through Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women sharing their stories, journeys, and 
experiences.  

We deliver holistic, culturally-safe, specialist family violence services and programs with state-wide 
reach across Victoria. Our services operate out of our Melbourne head office and a growing network of 
regional locations.  

Victoria has the highest rate of Aboriginal children in out of home care in the country.2 Despite this 
shameful statistic, the State is currently seeking to pass laws that will reduce judicial oversight and 
likely lead to more children being in out-of-home care.3 As highlighted by the Bringing them Home 
Report, the history of forcible removals of successive governments has had a devastating 
intergenerational impact on Aboriginal families and community. It is critical that Aboriginal women feel 
safe and supported to access services without the fear of their information being misused. 

Djirra is concerned about the lack of clarity around, and confidence in, the role and conduct of child 
protection. While this is not the subject of FVRIM’s review, it is important context that underpins 
Aboriginal women’s deep mistrust of child protection and fear of losing their children.  

Misuse and risk 

Djirra offers a holistic service that includes Legal Services, Individual Support Services (ISS) and other 
related non-legal services. There is a confidential information barrier between legal services and other 
areas of Djirra.  

Knowing that information might be obtained by child protection is a barrier to many Aboriginal women 
seeking assistance. The potential for misuse of information by child protection means that the 
information sharing scheme poses particular challenges for our organisation. For Djirra services to 
properly assist clients, they must be able to continue to be delivered in an environment of absolute 
trust and safety.  
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
1 Djirra is the Woiwurrung word for the reed used by Wurundjeri women for basket weaving. Traditionally, when women gathered to weave, 
important talks took place and problems were solved. The word Djirra symbolises our connection with Aboriginal women today, coming 
together to share stories, support each other and find solutions. 2 Australian Institute of Health and Welfare (2021), Child Protection Australia 2019-20, p 54. 
3 Part 5 and Clause 68, Children, Youth and Families Amendment (Child Protection) Bill 2021. 






